
Honoring a 
Great Lady

FROM THE PRESIDENT   QC  

From Past President 
Lori Moseley:

 
It has been a pleasure 
serving and working 
with you at the Florida 
League of Cities and 

Florida League of Mayors. Together, we 
have accomplished much and have watched 
the State of Florida, our counties and our 
municipalities grow in many positive ways. 
 
As of March 23, 2015, I am no longer the 
mayor of the City of Miramar. I proudly hold 
my head up high as I reflect on how much 
the City of Miramar has grown during my 
tenure.
 
I am also proud of the friendships I have 
made during my 20-year journey and wish 
the best for all of you as you continue to 
work for what is best for all.
 
You will all be missed, but, never forgotten.
 
Warmest Regards,

Lori Moseley

I want to recognize the former mayor of Miramar, 
Lori Moseley. Her term as president of the Florida 
League of Cities was cut short when she was not 

reelected as mayor. She had been mayor for the past 
16 years and was serving as the 92nd president of 
the League.

I have been fortunate to personally get to know 
Lori and her family through the work we do on behalf 
of our citizens. Otherwise, our paths probably would 
never have crossed. 

Rising up from the ranks as second to first vice 
president of the League, I had the opportunity 
to learn from two excellent teachers – Lori and 
Pensacola Councilman P.C. Wu, who served as 
president last year.

As I stated during Legislative Action Days in 
Tallahassee following Miramar’s election, Lori 
Moseley has been like the starting pitcher in a 
baseball game. Although Lori had to step down as 
League president, she has taken us to the seven-
inning stretch. The challenge for us? To not blow 
the “save” opportunity.

We will continue the initiative of “Engaging 
Millennials” that was her presidential priority. The 
future of not only our cities, but of our country and 
world rests in the hands of today’s millennials. 

I am forever grateful for the friendship we have 
developed and the mentoring former Mayor Moseley 
has provided. She – and all of the Broward League of 
Cities – hold a special place in my heart. 

We wish her the best as she enters through the 
door that God will open for her to continue her 
passion as a public servant. This is not goodbye, but 
until next time, my friend!

Matthew Surrency

President Matthew Surrency
Mayor, City of Hawthorne
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